Present were Sel. Olson, Sel. Caldwell and secretary.

The Selectmen met at 7:15 with Raymond Woolsen from the Souhegan National Bank to discuss interest on serial notes. Mr. Woolsen advised the Selectmen that the law regarding interest has changed therefore he suggested the Selectmen change town notes to a fixed rate rather than variable rates as previously decided. They agreed to do this.

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald veilleux came in to apply for a trailer permit to place a temporary travel trailer on their property. A Hearing is scheduled for June 30 at 7:30 pm.

Andy Belanger came in to complain that members of the Conservation

Commission continue to harass him regarding the fill he is bringing in along
the river on Route 13. He feels that being that he has approval from the

State Water Pollution Board the Commission should leave him alone. He
said members come around his property almost daily watching his every move.

Dr. Brooks, Health Officer, reported he has called Douglas Smith, State
Official, regarding septic system problems near the Palmer Realty property.

Next he asked if anything was being done regarding the town lagoon being
it is not leaching. He was advised that the Selectmen have been aware of this
situation and are trying to rectify the matter. Further, Dr. Brooks complained
about the condition at the Landfill. He feels the product is not being
buried propertyk properly. The Selectmen did not agree. They feel it is
being done as well as possible.

Dr. Brooks then asked for the quarterly appropriation for the Library regretting that he had to ask so soon. He explained that the Librarian over-extended herself in the purchase of books and, as treasurer, he has many bills to pay. He promised they would be more conservation in their spending for the rest of the year. Meeting adjourned at 10:45.